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DeapMr Cummins
Jury empanelment review

Thank you for the opportunity to provide a submission to the Victorian Law Reform Commission
(VLRC) in response to the consultation paper on jury empanelment in Victoria.

The role of the jury in criminal trials is one of the most important features of our criminal justice
system and Victoria Legal Aid (VLA) welcomes the review. We are aware of the multiple purposes
that juries serve by ensuring that justice is administered in accordance with community standards
whilst also protecting the rights of an accused person. The process of jury empanelment has the
capacity to both increase the community’s faith in a fair and impartial judicial system as well as
erode it, and is key to community confidence in an effective and open justice system.

VLA is the largest criminal defence agency in Victoria and our criminal law practice has extensive
experience in criminal jury trials. Our submission is aimed at providing practical suggestions for
improving the existing jury empanelment process in Victoria which, on the whole, we consider to
be delivering on its central aims.

Peremptory challenges

VLA recognises the need for a jury to be representative of the community and that a jury panel
should be, as far as possible, impartial given this is one of the fundamental concepts underpinning
the conduct of a fair trial.

We consider that peremptory challenges are an essential part of the jury empanelment process
and that changes do not need to be made to this aspect of the empanelment process. Peremptory
challenges provide a critical opportunity for accused people to be directly involved in their trial and
represents one of the fundamental safeguards against a jury that is, or is perceived to be, biased
or unfairly constituted.

VLA is of the view that the pre-empanelment processes around selection and screening of jury
pools ensures that the availability of six peremptory challenges does not substantially alter the
representativeness of the jury or undermine the randomised selection process. On this basis, VLA
recommends maintaining the current number of peremptory challenges.
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often aggrieved when they cannot see their task to its conclusion having participated in the trial to
the point of verdict.

VLA recommends that additional jurors should be required to stay on for deliberations and
contribute to the ultimate verdict. We consider this would best address the additional jurors’
potential disenfranchisement with the jury process.

VLA believes that reducing a jury to less than ten as explored in the consultation paper would
result in the integrity of a verdict being compromised, or at least give the impression of such to an
accused and the community. The fewer jurors that are present the less representative the jury
becomes and the more susceptible it becomes to bias or undue influence from more dominant
jurors. This can compromise the quality of discussions and the negatively affect the decision
making process. Given the fundamental role of a jury to an accused's trial (and often personal
liberty) it would be unacceptable to allow a jury of less than ten to proceed to deliberations.

If you would like to discuss any of the above matters further, please contact Helen Fatouros,

Director Criminal Law Services || |  GczIzIzIN:

Yours faithfully

BEVAN WARNER
Managing Director
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